
have signed off on more articles this 
week, and we have reached agreement 

on a substantial number of articles that 

are now in a holding pattern because 
both sides have linked their final consent 

to some articles with the resolution of 

outstanding issues with respect to other 
articles. 

Working Conditions 

From the beginning of negotiations, 

QUFA has indicated to the University 

that working conditions are among the 
chief concerns of our Members. Thus, we 

tabled proposals to update Article 35 

(Maintenance of the Professional and 
Scholarly Environment) and Article 36 
(Working Conditions), articles that have 

not been revisited significantly since we 
certified, twenty years ago. The 

University has declined to engage in any 

performance of our duties, they must 

give us the authority and the means to 

perform those duties well. 

On 2 July 2015, our proposals were 

dismissed again, with the comment that 
any requirement that the University 

provide adequate teaching assistance or 

technical support would permit our 
Members to excuse poor performance 

by pointing to the University's failure to 
provide these resources. Thus, we have 
told the University that, given their 

refusal to engage on these issues of 

importance to our Members, we would 
pursue these matters in conciliation. 

Pension Issues 

Pension remains a complex issue 

because of its imbrication with the 

Universities Pension Project to design a 
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QUFA and the University 
are scheduled to meet 

with Greg Long, the 

conciliator appointed by 
the Ministry of Labour, 

on 15-17 July 2015 and 27-28 July 2015. 

In the meantime, the parties continue to 
meet, and we plan to exchange 

compensation proposals next week. We 

way with QU FA's proposals at the same 
time that they have sought to tighten 
and clarify articles pertaining to 

academic responsibilities, and to 
establish a process for arriving at a 

better student evaluation tool than the 

current USAT tool. 

The University's proposals express 

legitimate interests, but so do QUFA's. 
For example, we have taken the position 
that any effort to assess teaching more 

effectively needs to be accompanied by a 

commitment to provide our Members 
with appropriate support for teaching 

large classes, such as adequate teaching 

assistance and technical support for 
learning management systems. If the 

University wants to hold our Members 

responsible for the quality of our 

sector-wide, jointly sponsored pension 

plan, and with the bargaining of USW 
and CUPE bargaining units at Queen's. 

On 15 June 2015, the University 
presented QUFA with a proposal they 

have since revised. While they have 

addressed some of its numerous 

problems, others remain. QUFA remains 
of the view that any changes to the 

Queen's Pension Plan can only be 
entertained in the context of detailed 
knowledge of actual options. 

If you have any questions or concerns 
about this QUFA Bargaining Alert!, 
please contact Susan Fitzgibbon at 
fitzgibb@queensu.ca. 
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